
 

URBIS LANDSCAPE CONSULTANT CERTIFICATE 

30th June 2022 

ARCADIS 

Att: Peter Rand 

Senior Technical Director, Environment  
peter.rand@arcadis.com  

Dear Peter, 
 
Re: Wallerawang BESS Landscape Concept Plan. 
 
Wallerawang proposed landscape concept drawings and design issued by Urbis on 24-06-2022 will 
meet the requirements of: 

• Feasible of landscape concept  

• Effective visual screening 

The Landscape concept plan establishes a planting scheme that uses native species to form 
woodland clumps which uses a mix of planting stock to allow a progressive growth condition. This 
alongside the woodland clumps’ placement, size, and spread across the site will provide a naturalised 
landscape character setting to the Coxs River, providing improved biodiversity and effective visual 
screening to BESS within three years of planting. Proposed planting on 1:2 batters will be viable. 

 

 Yours sincerely, 

 

Phil James 

Associate Director 

pjames@urbis.com.au 
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